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21 September, 2010

Dear Parents,


First and foremost, let me congratulate you and your child on excellent taste in instruments!  Your child has made the choice to study the viola, and with help and support at home can enjoy a life-long love of making music.  To that end, make sure to attend as many of your child’s lessons as possible – all of them, in fact, if you can.  Remember, s/he will see me once a week and you every day, so the more you can help at home, the better for continued progress and enjoyment.  A few items will be necessary to begin this exciting journey – please make sure you have everything needed from the following list:

· Viola and bow; case

· Method books – for all beginners, Suzuki Viola School Book 1 & CD, and I Can Read Music Volume 1 by Joanne Martin; students 3rd grade and up should also have ABC’s of Viola Vol. 1 by J. T. Rhoda

· Notebook or binder for writing down notes/ “homework” assignments at lessons – regular paper is fine, it’s not necessary to have staff lines

· Handkerchief or other soft cloth (for cleaning instrument)

· Rosin (for bow)

· Nail clippers (fingernails MUST be kept short!)

· Music stand for home practice

· Foam sponge, Kun, Wolf, or other shoulder rest

· Bag to put it all in! (
When renting the instrument, it is necessary to have your child with you as proper sizing is essential.  Please email or call with any questions, as there are only a few options I would recommend for this important choice!

Beginners should expect to spend 10-20 minutes with the instrument every day; as they learn more skills and tunes, expect this time to increase (after about 6 months, a good rule of thumb is length of lesson = minimum length of daily practice session).  A practice chart with time guidelines and the week’s assignment will be given at the end of every lesson.  Children will have opportunities to perform both solo and as part of a group during the school year – watch your email for memos and keep abreast of dates on the school calendars.  I have a website at http://violaleanne.tripod.com which has information about me as well as parent info, lots of videos, and other tidbits – please visit, and have fun learning about this wonderful instrument!  If you have any questions or concerns, feel free to contact me anytime at violaleanne@gmail.com (best option) or during reasonable waking hours (say, 10-10) at 617-816-3948 (cell). See you next week,

Leanne Rabesa

violist

